Town of Orford Planning Board Meeting
May 20, 2013 – Minutes                                                                                                                           Subject to approval

Members present:  Ann Green (Chair), Harry Osmer, Tom Steketee (Select Board), Jim McGoff, Allen Martin, Lawrence Hibbard and Vickie Davis (Planning Assistant)
Members Absent:  Andrew Schwaegler and Sam Hanford
Public:  Harry Burgess, Chad Clark, Chase Kling, Ludlow Flower, Larissa Reznek and Charlie Waterbury (Road Agent)
7:00 pm Ann called the meeting to order. 
The minutes from the April 2013 meeting were reviewed:
Harry O. moved minutes be accepted.                                                                                                    Allen M. seconded. 










        No corrections the minutes were  







      
                                                                                                                   unanimously approved by Board 
7:15 pm Agenda item informal meeting with Harry Burgess and Ludlow Flowers regarding the major subdivision of the Blackberry Hill Road property (lot 8-93-21) 
Harry said that the application for 5 lots all having road frontage on a Class 5 Road for the above mentioned lot has been filed.  Since this was an informal meeting pending notification of all abutters, no official papers could be presented or used, Harry drew a sketch of approximately where septics and wells could be or are.  Harry said that lots without septics have had test pits dug.  Also the Road Agent has been to the property and suggested locations for the additional driveways.  Harry said 3 driveway permits had been submitted.  Tom S. noted that the driveway permits had been received on Friday and the processing was taking the normal course and would go through the normal processes.  
 Chase K. said that the property should be considered one property to include both sides of the road.  Harry said that it was only covering lot 21 not including lot 22.  Tom S. stated that a lot cannot be bisected by a state road therefore the property had become 2 lots.  Vicki D. to research to see if any laws are applicable to this and report back to the board, Harry B. and Ludlow F. of her findings.

Harry B. asked if the application was complete, Vickie said he would need to contact her to go over this.  He also asked that the fees paid be reviewed and a determination if any additional funds were needed or if any funds needed to be refunded.  
Charlie W. suggested that step by step instruction sheets be given to people wanting to do any type of sub division at the time they pick up an application.  Ann G. to check with Sheri C. to see what is in the packets given out and to determine what needs to be added.

7:40 pm  Agenda item Rules of Procedure Review.


Everyone was given a copy of the Rules and asked to review for next meeting

8:00 pm.  Agenda item New Calendar for Public Hearings.  


Vickie passed out a new calendar with the cut off days for this year, to submit completed applications to be placed on the upcoming agenda.

Additional Agenda item, review of fees moved to next months Agenda.

Other Business:
Ann noted that we had two openings for Alternate Members and that Larissa Reznek and Chase Kling were both interested, they were both present and were asked if they wanted to be considered for the positions.

Both said yes, Ann asked to go into executive session, both left the meeting.  

Harry O. moved that both Larissa R. and Chase K. be appointed as Alternates to the Planning board. Jim M. seconded  









    unanimously approved by Board 

No additional business 

Allen M. moved that we adjourn










Tom S. seconded












unanimously approved by the Board

Respectfully submitted,

Calvina Reznek

Recording Secretary

